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FCT General Meeting Minutes
Tuesday 19th February 2019 (phone) 
Attendance
Anglicare Tasmania staff: 

South: Fiona Moore and Kelly Jennings 

North West: Lauren Matthews and Tina Johnston  

North: Danielle Slade 
Other Members: 

South: Terry Howard 
Apologies 

Anglicare Tasmania Staff: 

South: Chris Harris, Ron Grassl, Bert Aperloo, James Davis and Ross Mackenzie   
North: Jodie Van Aggelen, Susan Mudge, Sandra Neil and Judith Hearn

North West: Lynne Watson and Steve Curtis  
Rural Business Tasmania staff: 

North: Elizabeth Skirving and Susan Renton
North West: Trevor Chalk and Paul Briant 
Meeting opened by Fiona 10:05am. 

Minutes of the last meeting 
No comments. Moved by Lauren, seconded by Danielle. 

Business arising from minutes
None. Minutes of last meeting accepted. 
President’s Report 
Two upcoming training opportunities; 

Supervisors Training in March, Launceston. This training required applications to be submitted. 
Complex Needs Training in April, Launceston. Training open to all FC’s, FCAT is paying the training costs, accommodation is not covered, FC’s can apply to their organisations or self-fund. 

New FCAT website is progressing well, expected to be live my end of March. Lauren is awaiting some FC’s photos for profiles. Website will have training and webinars and is more user friendly. Upcoming FCA conference registration link will be uploaded. Expected to be available for FC’s to view and provide feedback next week. 

Australian Energy Regulator Guidelines are now available. This may have a positive impact on financial counselling. 
FCAT state conference 31st Oct and 1st November 2019. Rydges Hobart venue has been tentatively booked. Planning in progress. 
Moved by Lauren, seconded by Danielle.
Secretary’s Report – nothing to report. 

Treasures Report 

Steve Curtis an apology for today’s meeting. Fiona advised there are no financial matters to discuss, all looking fine. 
FCA Report 

Danielle and Fiona are attending an FCA meeting in Melbourne 27th and 28th Feb. 
The review of membership standards is ongoing There are differing views on the level of standards that associations prefer. Will be further discussed at FCA meeting. There is ongoing discussion regarding membership points and it’s expected these will be further defined in the standards. 

Supervision policy review is still ongoing. Bluey has offered to draft the supervision policy for Tasmania – in progress. 

Recent Labor party introduction of payday lending bill. No further information received as yet. 
FCA conference will be in Melbourne 22nd and 23rd May 2019. Program and registration expected to be released soon. 

Program Updates

Rural Business Tasmania  
Rural staff apologies for today’s meeting. No update available. 
Terry Howard 
Terry remains engaged with Salvation Army and is facilitating ‘You’re the Boss’ financial literacy sessions. He is approx. 3 weeks away from finishing his Diploma of Financial Counselling. As Salvation Army did not receive FC funding, Terry is keeping his options open and will advise. 
Anglicare 

Ron has returned to Anglicare Watchorn Street office, working Mon – Wed 9am to 2pm. 

North West has been approached to conduct financial literacy sessions with jobseekers from Mission Employment. Expected to be monthly or bi-monthly working with 6 – 8 jobseekers on budgeting and financial literacy. 

Next FCAT meeting in May. 

General Business

No general business. 
Actions

No actions. 
Meeting closed by Fiona at 10:21am. 
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